
Minutes of the Board of Selectmen Meeting 

This meeting of the Board of Selectmen was called to order at 6:00PM on Tuesday, April 21, 2020 on a 

ZOOM virtual meeting. Mr. Kiley, Mr. Petraitis, and Mr. Tripp present.  

Approval of Minutes: Mr. Petraitis moved, and Mr. Tripp seconded, a motion to approve the minutes 

from 4/14/20. So voted.  

Tara Hayes Town Clerk spoke about voting: She’s got the ballots ready, she needs to find out about early 

voting. Election day will be regular hours, they will be sanitizing pens and booths regularly, and 

encourage people to bring their own pens. Mr. Petraitis asked if they’d have sanitizer, masks and gloves 

for the poll workers. Mr. Kiley said he didn’t think they could require the workers or public to wear 

masks, but recommends it. The Town will provide masks and wipes for the poll workers. We should have 

sanitizing wipes at each booth.  

Invoice from AZTEC: Mr. Petraitis moved, and Mr. Tripp seconded, a motion to approve the invoice from 

Aztec. So voted. (This is grant funding).  

Purple Heart letter: Mr. Kiley reviewed the letter submitted by Jim Foyle regarding NB becoming a 

Purple Heart Community. Ashley will adjust the signature block, other than that he was fine with it. Also, 

Memorial Day services will be suspended this year due to COVID-19, but we will possibly observe in the 

Summer or Labor Day, depending on the social distancing guidelines.  

Mr. Petraitis said there are dangerous trees at Walnut Grove Cemetery that need to come down. It will 

cost $2,200.00 to take down four trees. They have the money budgeted for this expense so it won’t be 

an issue.  

At 6:40PM, there being no further business, Mr. Petraitis moved, and Mr. Tripp seconded, a motion to 

adjourn. So voted.  

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

Ashley Barre  


